JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

THURSDAY 18 AUGUST 2005

MINUTES

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson (Chairman), Councillors D Jefferson, 

R Bloxham, M Bowman, J Geddes and R Knapton

M Mooney, J Egan, A Brown, P Mason, C Elliot and

D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
Councillor E Firth, J Gooding, K Hook and G Connolly

JMT
131/05
MINUTES OF JMT HELD ON 4 AUGUST 2005

The minutes of the meeting held on 4 August were discussed and agreed as a true record with the following matter arising.


JMT 124/05
Members’ Dial Up Service

Members of JMT asked that J Gooding provide an update on the Members’ Dial Up Service following his meeting with CIS.








Action: J Gooding

JMT
132/05
MINUTES OF EMG HELD ON 1 AUGUST 2005

The minutes of the EMG meeting held on 1 August were received for information.

JMT
133/05
CARLISLE RENAISSANCE

Catherine Elliot took JMT through a paper on Carlisle Renaissance Implementation Team, setting out the implications for the City Council and advising that contributions will be sought from partner agencies.  She outlined for JMT work towards the master plan on Carlisle Renaissance.  She then set out the need to get the implementation team in post before the end of the year and the projected costs in terms of resourcing the team.  

J Egan gave JMT a position statement and set out the overall planning context and action plan in relation to Carlisle Renaissance.  It is vital that we have a robust local plan which supports Carlisle Renaissance.

A Brown gave a further overview on the financial implications within the paper and advised on possible solutions.

M Mooney reminded the meeting that Carlisle Renaissance is our investment in the future of Carlisle.  It will be our focus for the next ten years.  The City Council will be the lead on Carlisle Renaissance and Officers and Members are committed to it.

JMT
134/05
BUDGET ISSUES: Process, KLOE, Gershon

A Brown set out the process for budget bids and advised JMT how the new proforma will work.

JMT
135/05
CONCESSIONARY FARES
Peter Mason joined JMT to give an overview of his paper on options for concessionary fares schemes in future years.  He highlighted the implications for the City Council in terms of resources.  P Mason asked JMT to note the preparatory work to date and advised that this issue will come forward as part of the budget process.

JMT
136/05
CITY VISION / LSP

Catherine Elliot circulated a brief note providing information and background.  Discussion took place on the way forward with the establishment of a new LSP for Carlisle.  She advised that there will be further discussion at a future JMT.

M Mooney also gave an update following a recent meeting of City Vision Stakeholders which had taken place to discuss Carlisle Renaissance and to advise them that the membership of our LSP is under review.  She assured JMT that the new LSP would be based on best practice with a good mix of private, public and community sector partners.

JMT
137/05
CSP CONSULTATION

Catherine Elliot circulated some notes of two presentations given at the last meeting of the CSP.

Proposed Structure for Cumbria in Partnership

JMT were asked to submit their views on this paper to the Leader to feed back to the next Executive meeting of the CSP on 30 August 2005.

Concern was expressed about scrutiny arrangements.  If the structure does not work, future funding will be blocked and this will have implications for our future work.

JMT
138/05
BORDER VISIONS UPDATE

JMT noted the arrangements for this year’s conference with is being organised and hosted by the City Council and will take place at Carlisle Racecourse.

JMT
139/05
DOWNAGATE COMMUNITY CENTRE

Rob Burns joined JMT to brief Members on Downagate Community Centre.  He gave an overview highlighting key issues and work towards regeneration works following flooding damage and proposals for the future of the centre.  A report will be brought to the next meeting of the Executive on 30th August 2005.

JMT
140/05
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

New Deal

C Elliot gave JMT an overview and update on New Deal and advised the meeting of the current difficulties with funding.  She highlighted the key issues, possible changes to the contract and the affect any options taken may have on staff.

The meeting closed at 2.55pm

